Ware Open Spaces - Widbury Allotments Community Orchard -

Progress Update for Ware Town Council
Report Author: James Frecknall, on behalf of Ware Open Spaces

Report Date: 15th May 2023

Community and Environment Committee Meeting: 22nd May 2023

Orchard Timeline:

® June 2021: Agreement by Ware Town Council was reached for ‘Ware Open Spaces’ (then
known as Trinity Community Orchard Group) to scope out the Widbury Hill allotment site for
its potential to become a Community Orchard.

e January 2022: Final proposal taken to Ware Town Council for work on the Orchard to
commence. Unanimous agreement from Clirs.
May 2022: Mayor of Ware - ClIr lan Kemp - plants first new tree in Orchard
January 2023: 11 new trees planted in Orchard (Apple, Plum, Cherry and Pear)

Flexible projected timeline:

Summer 2023: Continue cleaning and maintenance of the space
Winter 2023: Fundraise for fencing

Winter 2023: Prepare pathways with bark chippings

Spring 2023: New gate to be installed just off entrance to Plaxton Way
Summer 2023: Official opening - WTC to be invited.
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Ideas growing for commun

A NEW community orchard is taking
root on the Widbury Hill allotment
site in Ware.

Ware Open Spaces, a community
volunteer group, received permission
from Ware Town Council to develop
an area of overgrown land into a new
space for the community to use;
planting, cultivating and maintaining
anew orchard for everyone to enjoy

Former Mayor of Ware lan Kemp
broke the ground in April for a
ceremonial tree planting - a
Discovery apple tree - that alongs
some fruit trees already on site,
mean that all involved will be able to
sample the fruits of their labour this
summer.

James Frecknall, Ware Open
Spaces founder and volunteer, s
“We are really grateful to Ware Town
Council for allowing us to bring a
piece of land back into use and for
sharing our vision of creating a
wonderful, natural green space for
everyone to enjoy. We have some

great events planned for the orchard
moving forwards, including volunteer
celebration days, harvesting days
and education sessions.’

Ware Open Spaces is on the
lookout for more volunteers both for
this project and others in the
pipeline.

Anyone interested in dusting off
their green fingers or for further
information, email wareopenspaces

gmail.com,




New trees bed in and new wildflowers bloom with brambles cut back







